
BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 18th October 2018 in the Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:
Parish Councillors	Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Davies, Wharton, Carter, Fitzsimmons & wood
District Councillor	Sage
County Councillor		
Public			9
Apologies	Ferguson-Graham & Pearson
                                          Clerk – Mrs S Lifsey

12.656	PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS
There were no concerns or issues raised by the public.
12.657	APOLOGIES
All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting
12.658	MINUTES
Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 13th September 2018.  The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each page of the Minutes.
12.659	PLAY AREA
Councillor Nicklin addressed the Parish Council together with the teenagers who had attended in relation to the Play Area.  After a long discussion and making sure that the teenagers understood that this project was costing a lot of money it was agreed that the new Play Area at the Village Hall would proceed as discussed in previous Parish Council Meetings.  Parish Councillor Nicklin is to arrange the final details with Sutcliffe Play.  He said that various people within the village were interested in some of the old play equipment and would be arranging for them to be removed.  Community Payback are to help with the removal of the wetpour.
12.660	CHEQUES AND STUBBS
(a)	S Lifsey (Clerk) – Wages - £198.72
(b)	National Insurance & Tax - £28.00
(c)	Play Safety Ltd - £92.40
(d)	LittleJohns - £240.00

				TOTAL - £559.10
All cheques & stubbs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Wharton & Carter.
12.661	PLANNING PERMISSION – 2 SUTTON LANE, BYRAM
The Parish Council inspected the Planning Application together with the plans.  There were no issues or concerns in connection with the same.  Clerk to write to Selby District Council confirming this.
12.662	SSE – UPDATE
Parish Councillor Mitchell informed the Parish Council that Parish Councillor Nicklin & herself had attended a meeting on the 17th October.  There has been a complaint from a resident at Primrose Dene in relation to the amount of dust that is being produced.  SSE are going to investigate the matter and deal directly with the resident.
The land situated at Kirkthorne Wood is to be gifted to Brotherton & Byram Social Club.
It is anticipated that 5 Cooling Towers are to be demolished.  The whole demolition process of the site is to take about 2 ½ years to complete.  There will be up to 35 lorries a day to complete the removal of the rubble.
12.663	GENERAL ISSUES
· HSBC LETTER
Parish Councillor Mitchell informed the Parish Council that she had received a letter from HSBC in relation to the Tax Status.  Parish Councillor Mitchell completed the form, which was approved by the whole of the Parish Council and will arrange to send the same back.

· TENANTS MEETING
There is to be a Tenants Meeting on Monday, 5th November at 12.30 in the Anne Sharpe Centre.  All residents welcome.
· LORRY PARKING
The Clerk informed the Parish Council that a resident that lives opposite where the lorries are parking is to keep an eye out & take photographs of any lorries parking illegally and send them to her.
· LITTER BIN – BEST ONE SHOP

Parish Councillor Nicklin has approached the shop owner and he is very happy for a new larger litter bin to be placed outside his shop.  Clerk to contact Selby District Council and arrange for purchase of the same.  
12.664	NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 15th November 2018 at 6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram. 

